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Dear Parents and Carers,




                    8th February 2019
As you will know this week has been a focus week for Children’s Mental Health awareness. Children have participated in a range of activities in classes and as a whole school. Thank you to parents who have supported us in this by helping your child complete a handprint for our whole school display. Make sure you pop into school to see the display by the entrance to the hall. This afternoon we all listened to ‘Happier’ by Marshmello and Bastille in the school chosen by our competition winners David in Y5 and Aidan in Y6. Thanks to all the children who nominated songs and music that make them feel happy and to Faye and Poppy for organising.  Further details of the focus week can be found below - my thanks to Mrs Newman for organising all of this for us. More children have completed more reading this week according to our monitoring so thank you for this. This week research was published about the link between children’s reading and their mental  health. You can access the report and the research here: https://literacytrust.org.uk/news/children-who-enjoy-reading-and-writing-have-significantly-better-mental-wellbeing-their-peers/
This week also featured international Safer Internet day. Children have learnt about digital footprints and how to stay safe online. I would like to take this opportunity to write to you in detail about the game ‘Fortnite’ which is causing many issues in our school with older children, and many homes. Please do read what I have to say on the issue below, even if your children are in lower year groups as this could be an issue for you in the future. Please do come and talk to us if you have any questions or require any support. 
Next week we hold Spring Term Parent Consultations. Please see teachers if you don’t have an appointment confirmed. Teachers have asked me to remind parents that children who are in attendance are the responsibility of parents during the consultation evenings. I will be available to speak with parents on each of the evenings. I look forward to seeing you.  
Next week is also a busy week for Cornerstone Curriculum Express Events with Year 5 welcoming parents to a magical and mysterious adventure as the children share their journey across Alchemy Island on Thursday at 2:30pm. On Friday morning Year 3 will host science experiments linked to ‘Mighty Metals’ before Year 1 astronauts take visitors on a space exploration. Finally, on Friday afternoon Year 4 parents are invited to a ‘Blue Abyss’ art exhibition.
Outside of express events we have the Year 3/4 swimming gala on Tuesday afternoon. On Friday Year 5 have their walk to Roundball Hill Woodland and we then break up for the half term break. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
Children’s Mental Health Week
The focus for our Mental Health week has been number nine of our ‘10-a-day choices for balancing our mental health’ - to ‘be proud of your very being.’ Children have been thinking about what skills and characteristics they have that make them proud, and sharing these with each other.  It has been celebrated in WOW assemblies this week, and there are many handprints making up our display outside the hall.  In addition to this, children have been on a ‘10-a-day’ treasure hunt around the school to promote discussions on how we can best look after ourselves.  It was wonderful also to see some year 5 and 6 children taking it upon themselves to put posters up around the school with encouraging messages for others to find! Staff were not left out either, and were encouraged to fill in their own handprints for the display and had time together on Wednesday as part of ‘Time to Talk’ day. 
It has been a lovely week of activities and discussion around the important subject of mental health.  Please ask your children what they have been up to and keep helping them to make healthy choices!
News from the children –
Reception
We have been thinking about going on holiday!
We have been learning how to keep safe on the internet.
Year 1
We have been making space helmets.
We have been making a solar system.
Year 2
We have been doing outdoor classroom.
We have been doing mindfulness colouring for mental health week.
Year 3
We have been learning about magnesium.
We have been playing tag rugby in P.E.
Year 4
We have been doing internet safer day.
We have been doing multiplication and division.
Year 5
We have been doing mindfulness colouring.
We have been doing dance practice.
Year 6
We have been doing mental health activities. 
Messages
Nursery open day
We will be holding a Nursery open morning on Saturday 9th March from 10am to 12 noon. Thank you to parents who have shared the poster we sent out earlier in the week. 
Children riding bikes to school
For child safety reasons children are only allowed to bring their bikes to school once they have taken their cycling proficiency test. This happens in Year 5. Honiton Bottom Road can be very dangerous at drop off and pick up times. Nobody younger than Year 5 should be riding their bike to school. This week we have had a number of younger children riding to school and not always safely.
Fortnite 
We have many children in our school who spend a vast amount of their time outside school playing Fortnite at home. This is concerning for many reasons and is proven to have a detrimental impact on children’s physical and mental health. The game is designed to be incredibly immersive and therefore is very addictive (playing the game creates the same dopamine hormones experienced by drug users). The battle royale mode is designed so children can quickly become obsessed with the game and because there is no ‘save game’ option will not leave the game while they are ‘still alive’. This creates very long game sessions, leads to distress when being asked to leave the game and leads to some very late nights and tiredness. Children who play the game before school will almost certainly have to leave a ‘live game’ to come to school. Overtime children become less engaged in all other facets of life, including school and almost become a slave to the game. Add to this the fact that up to 100 players can be playing and be in contact with each other, there are considerable risks from a safeguarding perspective too. Although the game is free to download, the e currency of ‘V bucks’ means that children also become obsessed with in game purchases and pressure parents to spend money on ‘skins’ and accessories. There is also growing evidence that playing Fortnite develops aggressive tendencies and rage in young people which grow to become general behaviour tendencies.  There are other associated concerns around this game such as the video content of celebrity players which feature continual profanity and bad language and the development of ‘strip fortnite’ where players are encouraged to remove an item of clothing each time a competitor gets a ‘kill’. 
All of the above and the fact that the game is essentially based around continual violence is why this game was given a PEGI rating of 12+. This of course means that nobody of Primary school age should be playing the game. At school we do see a change in children that play the game regularly. They are more tired, less interested and less engaged in school and far more likely to show physically aggressive behaviour at school. 
Some schools have banned any talk of Fortnite whatsoever at school and we may consider doing the same. As Headteacher with a duty of care for the children in the school, I urge you to please talk to your children if they play this game and really consider limiting the exposure to a 30 minute game slot, ensure children are not staying up late playing the game and do not allow them to go on it before school. Also check they are not engaging online with people they do not know. Please let us know if there is any way we can support you in this. There is much more information and guidance out there on the internet, but the best one appears to be this link here: 
 https://parentzone.org.uk/article/fortnite-everything-you-need-know-about-online-game
Facebook
Please can parents ensure that they do not discuss individual staff members on social media on facebook as this is unfair. The various facebook groups are useful for parent to parent reminders etc, but are not the most appropriate place to record comments about the school. Please be reminded that I am always very happy to speak with any parents in person, via phone or email to discuss anything that we are doing at school and the decisions we make. Taking this option will definitely be more fruitful than commenting on facebook where you won’t receive a reply from myself or teachers. Many thanks for your cooperation. 
Nursery request
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Do you have a small animal cage like the one pictured below that the Nursery would be able to borrow/have for the first two weeks after half term? If so, please see Mrs Jackson in the Nursery ASAP. Many thanks.
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 11th February : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 3 swimming
	Year 3/4 swimming Gala 
Parents Consultations
	Parents Consultations
	Year 5 Express event 2.30pm
Parent Consultations 
	Year 3 Express Event 9am - 9:30am
Year 1 Express Event 9.30am
Year 4 Express Event 2.40pm
Year 5 outdoor classroom to Roundball Hill.
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